
March 28, 2025 

BY EMAIL 

Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building, Queen’s Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 
Email: premier@ontario.ca 

Re: Regional Transportation Grant for the Leamington-Windsor Transit Line 

At its Regular Council Meeting held on February 18, 2025, Council of the Town of Essex discussed 
the need for transportation services for unserved and underserved regions across Ontario. Council 
of the Town of Essex calls upon the Provincial Government to reinstate the Transportation Grant 
Program to help provide funding for the Leamington-Windsor Transit Line. 

Council accordingly passed the following resolution: 

R25-02-068 
Moved By Councillor Matyi 
Seconded By Councillor Allard 

That the County of Essex, Regular Meeting minutes listed in Agenda Item 12, be received; and 

That Council direct Administration to send a letter to the province, the County of Essex, the Town 
of Kingsville and the Municipality of Leamington requesting that the funding for the Leamington-
to-Windsor Transit Line be reinstated. 

Carried 

https://premier@ontario.ca


We trust you will find this satisfactory. If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to 
contact the undersigned.   

Yours truly, 

Joseph Malandruccolo   
Director, Legal and Legislative Services/Clerk   
jmalandruccolo@essex.ca 
cc: County of Essex 

Town of Kingsville 
Municipality of Leamington 
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